July 18, 2023

MEMORANDUM

TO:

FROM:

Prospective Bidders

Mike Apke, P.E.
Public Services and Engineering Director

SUBJECT: Addendum # 1

FY24 Downtown Street Resurfacing & Improvements
Village of Pinehurst

The following information will serve as Addendum #1 to the referenced bid package. Please

review all items, sign in the appropriate spaces at the end of this document, and include this

document/acknowledgement in your bid submittal. The bid opening for this project remains
scheduled for Thursday, July 20", 2023 at 3:00 p.m. at Village Hall, 395 Magnolia Road,
Pinehurst, North Carolina.

1.

3.

Utility Adjustments — Any required adjustments to existing utilities prior to milling

operations shall be performed by the Contractor. No separate payment shall be made for
these adjustments, and costs shall be included in the Contractor’s unit pricing for milling.

Road Closures — Road closures during milling, resurfacing, and striping operations are
allowable with prior approval by the Village. The Contractor shall provide the Village with
a road closure plan and schedule at least one (1) week in advance of closing any roadway.
Barricades and signage associated with road closures shall be provided by the Contractor
in accordance with MUTCD standards. If needed, the Village will provide message boards
to notify the public and downtown businesses about road closures. Sidewalks shall
remain open at all times during road closures unless otherwise approved by the Village.

Drop-Off Area — Resurfacing of the existing half-circle drop off area on the west side of
the Theatre Building (90 Cherokee Road) is not included in the contract at this time;
however, the Village is currently evaluating options for this area and may negotiate with
the low bidder to remove this half-circle area and install new asphalt parking.
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Certification of Receipt & Acknowledgement for Addendum #1

FY24 Downtown Street Resurfacing & Improvements

Name ( Print):

Name (Signature):

Date:

Title:

Company:
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